
                                                                                                            

Old Oak Primary School Newsletter 29th November 
2019 

TERM DATES 2019-2020 
I wanted to inform you of a change in the term dates for the summer term 2020. 
Summer term will begin a day earlier and finish on Friday 17th July. 

First day of Summer term 2020 – Monday 20th April 
Last day of the Summer term 2020 – Friday 17th July 

These changes allow us to make sure your child is attending school for the required 
number of days and are due to timetable alterations.  
The other term dates will remain the same: 

Last day of Autumn term 2019 - Friday 20th December 
First day of Spring term 2020 – Tuesday 7th January  
Last day of the Spring term 2020 – Friday 3rd April 

Thank you for your understanding. 
 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
The children look very smart on the whole but there are still some things I need to 
mention. Please see the uniform below which is still not followed by every family.  

 plain dark blue headscarf or hair bows 

 Plain black school shoes, not trainers. 

 for PE, children bring in blue shorts/leggings, white or blue T shirts and trainers. 
 

Also just a reminder about nuts. There are still children bringing in food which contain 
nuts, including nutella. Please make sure that you follow the guidelines below and we 
can work together to keep all the children and staff safe. 
 
Next week I will be at the gate collecting for the Santa Run I 
am doing on Sunday, 8th December for the Children’s Literacy 
Charity. Please give what you can to support this very 
important charity which supports disadvantaged children with 
their reading. 
https://thechildrensliteracycharity.org.uk/ 
 
On Friday, 13th December, the PTA is organizing a Festive Film Night for the children. 
There will be free snacks and drinks as part of the entry ticket. There will be a raffle 
and Santa Claus will be making a visit during the film as well! Look out for tickets next 

https://thechildrensliteracycharity.org.uk/


week. 
 
Have a good weekend. 
 
Mr. Brown 
 

 

DECEMBER EVENTS 
Please look out for the events taking place in school in December. 
Wednesday 11th December– Key Stage 2 Christmas Concert at 2.30pm 
Friday 13th December – PTA Festive Film Night ( 3.30-5.30pm) 
Friday 13th December – Christmas Jumper Day 
Monday 16th December – Choir attend the Hammersmith and Fulham Christmas 
Concert  
Tuesday 17th December – Nativity for families with young children ( 10.00am) 
Wednesday 18th December – Nativity for parents and carers (10.00am) 
Wednesday 18th December – Christmas lunch in school 
Thursday 19th December – Class parties 
Friday 20th December – school finishes at 1.45pm 

 

REMINDER  - OLD OAK IS A NUT FREE SCHOOL 
Our “Nut-Free Policy” means that the following items should not be brought into 
school:  

- Packs of nuts 
- Sandwiches with Nutella or chocolate spread  
- Peanut butter sandwiches  
- Fruit and cereal bars that contain nuts  
- Chocolate bars or sweets that contain nuts  
- Sesame seed rolls (children allergic to nuts may also have a severe 

reaction to sesame)  
- Cakes made with nuts  

 

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
ALL THE MUSIC, MULTISPORT AND DRUMMING CLUBS TAKE PLACE AS USUAL NEXT 

WEEK 
 

 
 



 

 
 

THE DAILY MILE at OLD OAK 
Where: KS1 gate 

             When: Daily, 8:25-8:45am. 

 
 
 
 


